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From the Principal 
Welcome back! 
A warm welcome back to all existing and new 
families. We commence Term 2 with 279 
students. It has been lovely catching up and 
chatting with students about their goals and 
hopes for Term 2. We continue to experience 
COVID cases as is happening at other sites 
however it is important to remember to keep 
your child home if they are showing any 
symptoms. 
 

I wish all students and staff a rewarding term 
filled with new learning. 
 

2022 NAPLAN  
The 2022 NAPLAN assessment has taken place 
this week (Tuesday 10th May - Friday 13th May). 
All students in Years 3 and 5 participate in the 
annual NAPLAN tests in Reading, Writing, 
Conventions of language (Spelling, Grammar and 
Punctuation) and Numeracy. With the exception 
of the Year 3 writing test, all of the tests have 
been completed online. 
 

How is NAPLAN performance measured? 
 

Individual student performance is shown on a 
national achievement scale for each test. Each 
test scale has ten bands and all year levels tested 
are reported on the same scale. The 
performance of individual students can be 
compared to the average performance of all.  
 

It is important to note that NAPLAN tests are not 
pass/fail tests. NAPLAN is just one aspect of a 

school’s assessment and reporting process - it 
does not replace ongoing assessments made by 
teachers about student performance. NAPLAN 
also provides schools, education authorities and 
governments with information about how 
education programs are working and whether 
students are achieving educational outcomes in 
literacy and numeracy.  
 

Sports Day 2022 
Weather permitting, our Sports Day will be held 
on Friday, 20th May (end of Week 3). It is 
wonderful that we will be able to have 
spectators to the event. As part of managing the 
day in line with C0VID-19, 2 adults per family will 
be able to attend the event.  
 

We are still asking for social distancing etc. on 
the day to ensure the health and safety of all 
involved. Please ensure you maintain a safe 
distance from other spectators. We also ask that 
you avoid interactions with your child’s class so 
they can participate under the guidance of their 
classroom teacher.   
 

Attendance 
High student attendance is vital is we want our 
students to make 12 months growth in their 
learning. Our goal is to have 95% attendance 
rate for all our students. Being late by 5 minutes 
each day not only impacts on a student’s 
learning but becomes accepted as the ‘norm’.  
 

We look forward to your support in achieving 
our goal of 95% student attendance.  
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Our Reception students have been 

busy learning about traditional 

Japanese clothing and got to try 

on yukata and happi coats 
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Principal Comments continued 
 

Student toilet upgrades 
Over the holidays the student 
toilets had a refurbishment. This 
included a fresh coat of paint inside 
and the replacement of toilet 
cisterns and seats. It is great that 
our students are able to access improved toilet 
facilities.  
 
Kind regards 
David Pitt  
Principal 
 

 

Sun Smart at KPS 
 

All classrooms are supplied with 
Terry White Sunscreen (please 
see attached photo).  If your child 
is allergic to this, then please 
provide them with their own 
brand of sunscreen clearly 
labelled.  
 

 

Jumpy Jump Jam 
By Quinn Burgess – Room 19A 

 

As the bell rang for recess, we all ran to the 
Rainbow Room so we could tell Stacey we 
wanted to do Jump Jam. She’s made a roster for 
each term and it’s now up in our classroom. We 
were all happy, excited and jumpy for Jump Jam! 
 

With the help of Stacey, every Thursday the 
students go to the old music room to practice 
their dances, including; ‘Witch Doctor’, ‘Shake it 
off’ and ‘Stop, drop and Roll’. 
 

This term’s Jump Jam leaders are Margot, Layla, 
Nicole, Charlotte, Lia and Lara. All volunteers will 
get a turn at some point in the year.   
 

We do Jump Jam for people to become leaders 
of the school, they teach the younger kids new 
dance moves. And finally to have fun!! 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 

TERM 2 
 

Friday 20th May 
Sports Day 

 

Monday 23rd May  
SAPSASA State Swimming Carnival 

 

Wednesday 25th May  
SAPSASA District Cross Country 

 

Starting Monday 30th May 
SAPSASA State Football Carnival (Boys & Girls) 

 

Thursday 9th June 
SAPSASA State Cross Country – Oakbank 

 

Monday 13th June 
Public Holiday 

 

Tuesday 14th June 
Pupil Free Day 

 

Monday 20th June 
School Photo Day 

 

Starting Monday 27th June 
SAPSASA State Netball Carnival 

 

Friday 8th July 
End of Term – Early dismissal 2.10pm 

 

Saturday 9th and Sunday 10th July 
24Hr Motorbike Trial Fundraiser 

 

Please note that these dates are subject to change 
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Student Wellbeing News – Term 2 Week 2 

 

Building resilience through letting go of what we 
can’t control 
 

According to the Kids helpline resilience can be 
described as: 

 Bouncing back after difficult times 

 Giving things a go or trying your best 

 Being strong on the inside 

 Being able to cope with what life throws at 
you and shrug it off 

 

Unfortunately, good resilience doesn’t come 
naturally for many of us, it is a skill. The good 
news about this is just like other skills, like long 
division, speaking Japanese and kicking left foot 
torps, it be can improved with practise.  
 

One strategy that can help students bounce back 
after a tough day is to focus on what they can 
control. This can be highlighted by creating a 
circle of control.  
 
How? 
1. On a piece of paper draw a big circle with a 

heading on the inside ‘What I can control’ and 
on the outside ‘What I can’t control. 

2. On the inside get children to write or draw all 
the things in their life that are in their control 
(you can do something to change it).  

3. Around this circle they then write or draw all 
the things that are out of their control (there 
is nothing you can do to change it). 

4. Encourage children to focus on the things in 
the inner circle and to try and let go of the 
things that are out of their control. This can 
be done by picking something on the inside to 
focus on each day.  

 
 

 
 

This is not a quick fix to help a child move on 
when they are upset and won’t make them ‘get 
over’ things instantly.  
 

It will help them to build resilience though and 
over time this will continue to improve. This will 
also be something that they can think back to 
when things don’t go their way. 
 

A great role model for thinking this way is Ash 
Barty. If you ever have the chance to listen to her 
speak listen out for the way she talks about 
control and the opinions of others. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

©2017 School Counselling Resource Junky 

 
 
 
 
 

 

 
 
 
 

Thank you to Nutrien Beaton 

Agencies Kapunda for their 

generous donation of the Poultry 

Drinker to help our chickens. We 

really appreicate it! 
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Rotary Achiever Awards - Term 1, 2022 
 

Junior Primary Middle Primary Upper Primary 

Kearns 
Kiarna Martin 

Arlo Spaan 

 

Horne 
Kaleb Ash-Przibilla 

Elsie Ryan 

Wood 
Lucy Mihajlowitsch 

Xavier Kerr 

Schultz 

Pippa Tilley 
Archer Parish-

Richmond 
 

Mickan/Valentine 

Zachary Spaan 
Emmerson Potticary 

Wells/Brady 

Nicole Jones 
Aidan Fawcett-Balmer 

Ryan 

Holly Stromer 
Max Lindner 

 

Conway/Travers 

Toby Lindner 
Amallie Doran 

Haywood 

Ruby MacKenzie 
Nash Kraft 

Meaney 
Mai O’Brien 

Beau Roebuck 
 

  

Applebee 
Koa Petersen 
Henry Calley 

 

  

 

 
Winners Junior Primary 

Mai O’Brien 

This student is a fantastic role model for others as she is respectful, reliable and 
kind. She always strives to do her best and is persistent when challenges present 
themselves. She is organised and her confidence continues to grow.  
Congratulations Mai! 
 
Max Lindner 
This student is polite and respectful towards his peers and teacher. He recognises 
when another student is in need and humbly offers his assistance. He consistently 
applies effort to all areas of learning. Congratulations on a great start to the year. 
Congratulations Max! 
 
 

Winners Middle Primary 

Emmerson Potticary 
This student is a kind student who always goes out of their way to help others. She 
is an organised student who always hands up her work on time and to a high 
standard. This student is always happy to assist teachers in the classroom and in the 
yard. Congratulations Emmerson! 
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Toby Lindner 
This student has been nominated for this award for being a polite, cooperative and 
helpful student. He makes a point of saying ‘Good morning’ each day, uses his 
initiative if he sees something needing to be done and is helpful to other students. He 
is an active participant in all lessons. A true role model for his peers and everyone in 

the school. Congratulations Toby! 
 
 

Winners Upper Primary 
Nicole Jones 
This student is consistently hard-working and positive.  She applies herself to all 
tasks, using feedback and written scaffolds to increase her levels of 
achievement.  She is an independent worker, who uses her initiative.  She is very 
friendly and helpful to all of her peers.  This student will choose challenges and has 
continued to increase in her self-confidence and resilience. 
Congratulations Nicole!   
 

Xavier Kerr 
This student is a very well-mannered and respectful student who always has a smile 
on his face. He is a role model in the class and out in the yard by ensuring 
everybody is getting a go and being treated fairly. He is a team player and a great, 
reliable friend to others. He strives to achieve his best in all areas and is genuinely 
motivated to be successful. Keep up the positive attitude and great leadership skills. 
Congratulations Xavier! 
 

  
 

 

   
 

 

 

 

 

Max Lindner & Mai O’Brien  Emmerson Potticary      Nicole Jones & Xavier Kerr 
      Absent (Toby Lindner) 
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9th and 10th JULY 2022 

 
 Hi Everyone, 
 
On 9 and 10 July 2022, Kapunda Primary School will be responsible for the BBQ and some catering at the 24hr 
Motorbike Trial, Kapunda Trotting Track. 
 
This is always an EXCELLENT FUNDRAISER for our school. 
 
The BBQ will be open for lunch and dinner on Saturday 9 July and breakfast and lunch on Sunday 10 July. 
 
It is a very busy event but great fun! 
 
If you or someone you know can help (friends, grandparents, high school age students or older) by working a 
shift (about 4 hours) or donating money towards purchases, please fill in the slip below and return it to the front 
office OR put your name down on the roster at the front office. 
 
Please contact Alison Hughes on 0439 316 122 if you have any questions. 
 
Your generous assistance is always appreciated.  
 
Yours sincerely, 
Alison Hughes (Governing Council) 
 

 
24 Hr Trial Fundraiser 9th and 10th JULY 2022 

 
Name:__________________________________________         Contact Number:________________________ 
 
I can help with: (Please tick) 
 

o Working a shift (approx 4 hrs)  
(Please circle all the times you may be available and we will contact you to organise a suitable shift.) 

 
Sat: 9am - 1.15pm  Sat: 1pm - 4.15pm  Sat: 4pm – 8.15pm   

 
Sun: 5am – 9.15am  Sun: 9am – 1.15pm  Sun: 11am – 4pm I am flexible-ring me 

 
o Monetary Donation included  Amount:__________________ 
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PHOTO DAY 

Monday 20th June  
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